RESOLUTION NO. 2350

A RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE HERMISTON SAFETY ACTION PLAN

WHEREAS, the City of Hermiston (“City”) received a grant from the Federal Highway
Administration to prepare a safety action plan for increasing overall safety on the City’s streets.
The goal of the plan is to reduce fatal and serious injury crashes by 50% by 2045. It is part of
the overall federal Vision Zero project, planning to create an environment with no roadway
fatalities; and

WHEREAS, the City contracted with the traffic engineering firm of Kittleson and
Associates to prepare the safety plan, and

WHEREAS, the plan, known as the Hermiston Safety Action Plan (the “Plan”), was
presented to the City Council for discussion and comment at the November 25, 2024, City
Council Meeting; and

WHEREAS, the Plan has been finalized and is attached and incorporated by this
reference; and

WHEREAS, adopting the Plan will allow the City to seek out grant funding to complete
the projects described in the Plan.

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY OF HERMISTON RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS:
1. That the Hermiston Safety Action Plan is adopted.
2. That this resolution is effective immediately upon its passage.

PASSED by the Common Council this 9th day of December 2024.
SIGNED by the Mayor this 9th day of December 2024.

Dr. David Drotzmann, MAYOR

ATTEST:

Lilly Alarcon-Strong, CMC, CITY RECORDER
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